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President Dwight D. Eisenhower 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 

Tuesday, Se • 24, 1957 

.M. 

In this critical hour when measures must be taken by you 

to defend the laws of our country and the basic rjghts of 

our fellow-citizens, I join the prayers of men of good-will 

everywhere that God may guide you and strengthen you. Because 

of your innate love of peace and the grave responsibilities of 

your office, you have been long patient with those who are 

impatient and hasten to lawlessness. Now your deep concern for 

the authority of law at home and the presti ge of our country 

abroad has forced you to act. May God establish the work of 

your hands. 

RABBI ABBA HIILEL SILVER 



THE \rllITb IfOl' SE 

\\',\ UL ' ,TO . 

October 1, 1957. 

Dear Rabbi Silver: 

This is a much too delayed acknowledgment 

of your thoughtful message of September 

twenty-fourth, which I found on my desk 

here in Washington the night I returned to 

make the television talk to the country. I 

was, and am, most grateful for your 

prayers in these continuing days of trouble 

and uncertainty. 

With warm regard, 

Rabbi Abba Hillel Silver, 

The Temple, 
Cleveland, Ohio. 

Sincerely, 




